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Sustainable and lasting peace in the Middle East is an elusive goal that has been bedevilled 

over the decades. I reflect often on a long-ago meeting in Amman, discussing the role of Israel 

in the Arab world and the necessary building blocks of partnership that could come to fruition 

with a focus on security and intelligence. In essence, it was what Israel could bring to the Arab 

world and the Arab world could bring to Israel. 

What gave the Abraham accords impetus was Iran, along with other security concerns. 

However, one should never forget that the elephant in the room—the Palestinian plight—

remains. However, I am encouraged that US and Palestinian officials are in Riyadh for talks on 

a Saudi-Israel deal, but also remembering that it is now the 30th anniversary since the PLO 

signed the Oslo accords that officially recognised Israel—how time flies. Now is the time for 

the Oslo accords to be merged with the Abraham accords and come full circle, bringing 

equitable and purposeful closure of all the inequities, which would bring real, sustainable 

peace and partnership to the region. 

Where do we go from here? Without any question, we are living in a changing world, where 

new players on the block are expressing that enough is enough of the ways of old. We must 

commend the historic Comprehensive Security Integration and Prosperity Agreement signed 

yesterday between the US and Bahrain, which enhances co-operation in areas from 

defence and security to emerging technology, trade and investment —useful building blocks 

indeed in the region. Nothing now can be taken for granted. You see it in the Chinese-brokered 

Saudi-Iran rapprochement, in Africa with the BRICS enlargement that more increasingly will 

drive self-interest, and in a China pushback with the proposed India-Middle East transport 

corridor. 

On the Abraham accords themselves, undoubtedly a regional trade agreement must be on the 

table. But where is the UK in all of this? Why, with all our past associations and deep sense of 

understanding, has the US shuttered us out of the Negev process? Disrespect, I would call it, 

for what we could bring forward, and for what in reality we need in a post-Brexit world. The 

accords have been successful for the signatories, and this is an opportunity for the UK to make 

an impact in the Middle East. The UK should be viewed, as we are, as a rock-solid friend who is 

forward-thinking and an innovator. 

The Abraham accords should be seen as a platform to demonstrate leadership, and with our 

financial, legal, and enterprising expertise, the UK should be moving full steam ahead in 

supporting trade and FTAs with the Abraham accords membership. The deeper the 

relationship with these countries, the better for the UK and the West generally in terms of 

security, peace, and prosperity, with the additional plus of it becoming more likely that more 

countries will join. I join with others in encouraging the Government to task a dedicated official 

at the FCDO to advancing the Abraham accords. 

 


